

CHAIR SEN. GIL CEDILLO

VICE CHAIR
ASM. TONY MENDOZA

SENATORS:

RON CALDERON

LOU CORREA

ENISE MORENO DUCHENY

DEAN FLOREZ

LORIA NEGRETE MCLEOD

JENNY OROPEZA

ALEX PADILLA

GLORIA ROMERO

ASSEMBLY MEMBERS:

JUAN ARAMBULA

Anna Caballero

CHARLES CALDERON

JOE COTO

HECTOR DE LA TORRE

KEVIN DE LEON

FELIPE FUENTES

ED HERNANDEZ

PEDRO NAVA

JOHN A. PEREZ

V. MANUEL PÉREZ

MARY SALAS

LORI SALDAÑA

JOSE SOLORIO

NORMA J. TORRES

ALBERTO TORRICO

Fate Capitol Room 5100 Sacramento, CA 95814 Tel. 916-651-4022 Fax 916-327-8817

CALIFORNIA LATINO LEGISLATIVE CAUCUS

February 17, 2009

The Honorable Arnold Schwarzenegger Governor of California State Capitol Sacramento, California 95814

Dear Governor Schwarzenegger:

The undersigned members of the California State Legislature's Latino (Caucus) are writing in support of the Petition for Temporary Urgency Change (February 10, 2009) submitted by the California Department of Water Resources (DWR) and the United States Bureau of Reclamation (Reclamation) to the State Water Resources Control Board. The Petition proposes to modify deliveries to satisfy Delta outflow requirement at Collinsville instead of Chipps Island described in the Supplement to Petition for Temporary Urgency Change (February 10, 2009). We also support DWR and Reclamation's request to waive specific starting gate provisions and flow requirements also described in the supplement to the Petition.

The Caucus has reviewed the deteriorating hydrologic conditions across much of the state and the growing negative impacts created by restrictions imposed by the courts on Delta water export pumping. From this review and analysis of other relevant information, the Caucus has concluded that relaxation of the Delta water export pumping restrictions as specified in the Petition are essential to provide supplies of water vital to avoiding a greater economic and social catastrophe than already exists as a result of the recession.

Members of our caucus represent constituents for whom the current recession is being worsened rapidly – economically and socially – by increased curtailments in water supplies. Permitting these Delta outflow modifications will help to temporarily reduce the hardship that our constituents and many others are currently facing.

Thank you, Governor, for your concern and efforts in dealing with this critical problem. We took forward to working with you and your administration in search of water solutions that benefit all Californians.

Sincerely,

Senator Gil Cedillo, Chair

Lating Caucus

Assembly Member Tony Mendoza, Vice Chair Latino Caucus